Cathance Grange Hall/Cooper Community Center Committee


 June 11, 2012

Attending: Micah Perkins, Timmy Ketchen, Scott Jamieson, John Viselli, Lance Keen, Nancy Marsh, Joanne McMahon, Sandy Lyon 
Starting time: 6:30 p.m.

Agenda Item 1:  A site survey of the grounds and discussion of well and septic tank placement options occurred outside the building before the meeting moved inside.  The well needs to be 100-150 feet from the septic location. Lord’s Well drilling was here and they are ready to drill when we say “go”.
Agenda Item 2: Ideas were shared about the proposed construction, location of interior rooms, doorways, etc.
Agenda Item 3: Lance Keen said electrical service in the new addition should be the primary, and a secondary/sub panel would be the existing panel in the upstairs antechamber.  Lance believes we need a 200 panel. Kitchen electrical will include options for both electrical and gas stoves. Power strips on the wall will allow for multiple crock pots to be plugged in for suppers. 
Agenda Item 4: Timmy recommends “Modine” type heaters in the downstairs of the Grange Hall. These are wall mounted at ceiling height, in opposite corners of the room. They are antifreeze filled units, and the building can go cold, just as it does now.  

Timmy recommends baseboard type heaters in the new addition. We will leave the furnace upstairs alone for now. It is working just fine. Micah asked if there was an option to change the chimney? That will be a future project. 

When we can, we will carefully remove the boards from the current kitchen space, and use them to enclose the staircase. A door at the bottom will mean that heat can be kept downstairs when we want it to. Then a ‘stage’ area can be put near the entrance door, which will be a back door after the new entrance is put in. Timmy also described the process of sanding and lightly polyurethening the walls downstairs to bring back the beauty of the wood. This is a project for later, when funds are available.

Agenda Item 5: An update on the status of our municipal loan: Micah & John signed, and then gave to Donna. Donna has taken the papers back to the bank. We are just waiting to hear, but the loan was already approved. 

Agenda Item 6: John asked that we keep files on what is spent on the building. So far, Ronnie has been able to do the work with money we had in another account, so the amount spent so far is zero.

Agenda Item 7: There was a discussion with Timmy about which method to use to pay him: by the job or by the hour. Timmy said he has no preference. It was stated that we should check with MMA. We need to ask them about labor. Are we covered by our insurance? Sandy agreed to contact them next week to ask some questions. Is town labor still covered if they work inside instead of outside?
Agenda Item 8: Micah brought up the Annual Summer Town meeting to pass the school budget. He believes it will be Wednesday June 20th. He will check with Erica, and Sandy will contact the Superintendent to obtain papers to post. 

Agenda Item 9: Timmy’s schedule will allow him to start in about 2 weeks. John can start with Ronnie in about 2 weeks on the foundation and frost walls. Then the discussion continued about the merits of a wooden floor or a slab floor. 

The fire proof area will meet state requirements, and be cheaper than fire proof file cabinets. We are planning on cedar shingles for the exterior walls. Timmy said he can do either a Vantec roof or board roof; the cost is about the same, but he will figure the cost of both for us.

Agenda Item 10: On Thursday at 3:00 there is a meeting with the County Commissioners; Donna will attend for the Select Board. We have a Select Board meeting that night, so they will report what occurs at the meeting. 

Agenda Item 11: Joanne asked if the Select Board has authority to authorize signs? She stated that Timmy will do the bulletin board idea she had for outside. Can she make a sign to put out asking for volunteers? The answer was no. We need to wait to see what insurance will let us do. We need to protect the Town, in case someone got hurt. Then she showed another idea she had to turn the signs into “open books” with the building history on the back for people to go stand there and read. It could include pictures. Joanne persisted until the Select Board authorized her to buy 1 sheet of plywood. 

Then Joanne described a leather bound scrapbook she would like to make to donate to the Town that would chronicle the history of the building since the Town bought it 1 ½ years ago. If that goes well, she could then go back to the buildings origins, the first 100 years. Sandy suggested she take her idea to the Grange, sine it is their 100 years history she is referring to. 

The next meeting will be  July 9, 2012 at 6:30 p.m.

Meeting Adjourned at 8:00 p.m.

